Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on October 30, 2020, the Board of Medicine issued a Final Order on the Renewed Petition for Declaratory Statement filed on behalf of Scott Loessin, M.D., on June 1, 2020.  The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 46, No. 108, of the June 3, 2020, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Board reviewed the Petition at its meeting held on August 7, 2020. The Board’s Final Order finds that what the Petitioner appears to seek is the Board’s permission to move forward with an unorthodox proposed practice plan.  While the Board is of the opinion that level II and III surgical procedures cannot be safely performed within the standard of care in a patient’s home, the Board must decline Petitioner’s request because he fails to assert a specific legal controversy that is subject to resolution through a Petition for Declaratory Statement.
 A copy of the Final Order may be obtained by contacting the Board of Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, or from MQA.Medicine@FLHealth.gov.
